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22/06/2024  13:09:592024/0452/P COMMNT Mike Beary Parliament Hill is a tributary of the Fleet River and is prone to flooding. Hence the two recently installed 

soakaway in the street. This swimming pool development interferes with the underground water movement 

and will lead to an increase the flooding of South End Green which is becoming a major problem. There are 

no flood water containment vessels in the design of this swimming pool. Therefore it will cause increased 

flooding risk as the climate changes. Already the local establishments such as the curry paradise are being 

flooded about three times per year. This development needs serious modification.

Mike Beary

South End Green Association

23/06/2024  22:43:332024/0452/P OBJ L Rankin I'm very concerned about the basement excavation causing damage to our building. We have had a long 

history of subsidence, but none of the 4 owners at number 30 have provided surveyors with information about 

this or allowed anyone on-site for an inspection. So I'm not sure how an accurate risk assessment for number 

30 has been made. I'm also concerned about the extraction of fumes from the pool and noise from the pump 

room close to people's bedrooms
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